

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



June 12, 2006

Charles Burger Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, Suite 700 941 N. Capitol Street, NE Washington, DC 20002

Mr. Burger:

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A (ANC 6A) requests that the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board not renew the Retail Class A liquor license for Viggy's Liquors, located at 409 15th, NE (License Number 270). Our Commission voted unanimously to protest this license at the regularly scheduled, monthly community meeting on June 8, 2006.

The Commission is protesting this renewal based on the input of citizens from the surrounding neighborhood. The concerns are as follows:

- (1) Loitering with loud crowds congregating around the business premise,
- (2) Drug and alcohol incidences on or around the business premise,
- (3) Adjacent blocks littered with trash to include beer and wine bottles,
- (4) Urination on or around the business premise,

The problems emanating from this business detract from the peace and quiet of the neighborhood and from the economic vitality of the community. Accordingly, the Commission opposes the renewal of the license and will actively be engaged as a protestant.

Respectfully,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A